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MEMORANDUM 

TO:        Bob Klein, Chair, and Members of the  
  Alcoholic Beverage Control Board  

 

DATE:  August 14, 2018 

FROM: Erika McConnell, Director 
 

RE:  4674 Dimond Bowl  

 
 
Requested 
Action: 

License renewal 

  
Statutory 
Authority: 

AS 04.06.090(b):  “The board shall review all applications for licenses made under   
this title and may order the director to issue, renew, revoke, transfer, or suspend 
licenses and permits authorized under this title.” 

  
Staff Rec.: Deny the renewal 
 
 
Background:  This recreational site license does not appear to meet the statutory requirements of 
the license type: 
 

Sec. 04.11.210. Recreational site license. 

(a) The holder of a recreational site license may sell beer and wine at a recreational site 
during and one hour before and after a recreational event that is not a school event, for 
consumption on designated areas at the site. 

(b) The biennial fee for a recreational site license is $800. 

(c) In this section, "recreational site" includes a location where baseball games, car races, 
hockey games, dog sled racing events, or curling matches are regularly held during a season. 

 
This license was first issued in 2006.  
 
Bowling alleys were noted as ineligible businesses for a recreational site license by the legislative 
auditors. 
 
The improper issuance of recreational site licenses was identified in both the 2014 and 2018 
legislative audits: 
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2014 Audit 
Recommendation #4:  The board should issue recreational site licenses in accordance with statutory 
requirements. 
Recreational site licenses may be issued to businesses that host non-school-related recreational events held during a 
season. 
 
Of the 32 recreational licensees active during the audit period, the audit found 15 businesses (47 percent) did not meet 
the criteria for a recreational license. Ineligible businesses include bowling alleys, a sports center and pub, an exercise 
gym, a gift shop, theatres, and pool halls. These business types did not meet the definition of a recreational site nor were 
operations limited to a season. The issuance of these licenses expanded the number of establishments licensed to sell 
alcohol over the number allowed by statute. 
 
According to AS 04.11.210(a), the holder of a recreational site license may sell beer and wine at a recreational event 
during and one hour before and after recreational events. AS 04.11.210(c) defines recreational events as baseball 
games, car races, hockey games, or curling matches regularly held during a season. 
 
Inquiries with board members revealed that the improper issuance of recreational site licenses was caused by an historic 
misunderstanding of what qualifies as a recreational event. 
 
We recommend that the board issue recreational site licenses in accordance with statutory requirements. 
 
2018 Audit 
Recommendation #2:  The board should issue recreational site licenses in accordance with statutory 
requirements. 
 
Ten of 29 recreational site licenses active during the audit period were judgmentally selected for testing. All 10 did not 
meet the statutory definition of a recreational site. Six of the 10 licensees were informed by the board that their license 
would not be renewed during the next renewal period since the business did not meet the statutory definition of a 
recreational site. This same finding was reported in the prior 2014 sunset audit. 
 
According to AS 04.11.210(a), the holder of a recreational site license may sell beer and wine at a recreational site 
during and one hour before and after a recreational event that is not a school event. Alaska Statute 04.11.210(c) 
defines recreational sites as locations where baseball games, car races, hockey games, dog sled racing events, or curling 
matches are regularly held during a season. The 10 noncompliant licensees noted above included travel tour companies, 
bowling alleys, an art council, a pool hall, a movie theater, and a spa. 
 
Review of board meeting minutes revealed that board members understood these businesses did not meet the definition of 
a recreational site license, yet believed it to be in the public interest to issue them. Furthermore, board members 
anticipated the criteria for recreational site licenses would be addressed in a future rewrite of AS 04.06. The issuance 
of these licenses expanded the number of establishments licensed to sell alcohol over the number allowed by statute. 
 
We again recommend that the board issue recreational site licenses in accordance with statutory requirements. 
 
 
Attachment: Renewal application 
   
   


















